
                       

  
 
D.V.A. CIRCULAR NO. 2020–43        December 21, 2020   
 

CHRISTMAS GATHERING CELEBRATED AT HOME 
 
Dear Residents, 
 
We wish to remind you of the following guidelines when holding gatherings in 
your homes: 
 

1. Per IATF guidelines, gatherings should be limited to ten (10). 
2. Please ensure all health and safety protocols are followed including 

distancing, wearing masks and shields.  
3. Choose outdoor areas over indoor spaces. If indoors, ensure that area is 

well-ventilated. 
4. Provide all necessary supplies – foot baths, hand hygiene stations, hand 

sanitizer or soap and water, tissues, closed-lid bins, masks. 

To help facilitate the entry of your guests into the Village, please notify DVA in 
advance of your gathering and provide us with a list of your guests. For this, 
you may email rmhalili@dva.org.ph or call DVA office at 8 843 2262 extension 
133 or through the DVA Security Office at 8 810 8484 and 8 810 8787. 
 

We also encourage residents holding a gathering to keep any noise at a 
reasonable and neighborly level and to inform their neighbors of the gathering 
schedule to avoid any issues. We would like to remind you of DVA’s Policies 
and Procedures on Noise and Public Nuisance, which states that 
“consideration must be extended and maintained for the privacy and peace of 
the neighbors in the Village. Unnecessary horn-tooting, annoying sounds, 
noisy vehicle’s mufflers, loud and amplified music must be avoided and/or 
prevented.” 
 

Finally, please take extra care when hosting gatherings in your homes. 

COVID19 cases in Makati and NCR are still in a high percentage. Let’s show 

compassion and generosity by keeping one another safe.  
 

God bless you all and stay safe! Have a wonderful Christmas!!! 
 
Thank you. 
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